

Raymond-Knowles Union Elementary School District

PO Box 47 Raymond, Ca 93653 (voice) 559.689.3336 (fax) 559.689.3203 www.rkusdd.k12.ca.us

Michelle Townsend, Superintendent/Principal

2020/2021 SCHOOL MEAL POLICY

Dear Parents/Guardians:

We hope your summer has been enjoyable. In preparation for the new school year, we wanted to send a reminder in regards to our school meal policy for the 2020-2021 school year.

All students may purchase lunch daily or bring a lunch from home. School lunches are offered for purchase each day that a lunch period takes place at school. Students always have a choice of bringing a lunch from home or purchasing either a school lunch or milk if desired.

MEAL ACCOUNT BALANCES

Parents are responsible for maintaining a positive balance in their student's lunch account. Email messages will be sent out once a month notifying you of your balance, whether it is in a positive or negative status.

When an individual student or families with multiple students have a negative balance of \$20 or more a call will be sent home to make payment arrangements. If accounts remain negative a phone call will be made by Mrs. Townsend to discuss the matter. Emails will be sent out monthly to notify you of your account balance.

SCHOOL MEAL PRICES

Full Priced Meals: \$2.10 for breakfast and \$3.25 for lunch Reduced Priced Meals: \$.30 for breakfast and \$.40 for lunch

FREE/REDUCED APPLICATIONS

Iunch applications can be accessed online at www.ezmealapp.com. We encourage this process as it is quicker and more accurate. If you wish to apply via paper applications, these are available on our school website or in the office. A new application is required every year. An exception to this is if you are already receiving benefits through any state assisted program. Your new application must be processed no later than 30 days after the first day of school or it will automatically transfer to a paid status and the accrued balances will be the responsibility of the student.

MONTHLY MENUS

Each month menus will be updated on our RKS website for your convenience.

FOOD ALLERGIES

Please inform the office of any known allergies or dietary restrictions. No special meals or accommodations can be made unless a "Medical Statement to Request Special Meals and/or Accommodations" (Form CNP-925) has been completed by your physician. Please contact the school office to obtain this form or you may find it on our school website.

We hope you have a wonderful rest of your summer and we'll see you on August 12th to kick off a fantastic 2020/2021 school year.

Sincerely,

Michelle Townsend Principal/Superintendent